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FROM: 

15 Mar-ch 1973 

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY 

1400 Washington Avenue, Albany, N. Y. X)4~(-};:X 

MEMORANDUM 

Vice President John W. Hartley 
Administration Bui !ding - Room 326 

Mr. Walter M. Tisdale 
Se1~vice Building "A" - Room 103 

SUBJECT: Campus Progress Report No, 214 

12222 

Modify Fire Alarm System, lnstal I Horns in Dorms I, 2, and 3 
SUCF Project No. 01-271 

Yesterday bids were opened on the above project and we were fortunate to 
receive four bids with good competition and prices. Bids ranged from $33,215 
to $59,400. The lowest bidder was Henzel Electric Co Inc., Albany, New York, 

This contractor Is especially good, having done previous work for us In 
the Alden and Waterbury Hal Is kitchen rehabi I itation jobs. Owing fo his low 
bid and the excellence of his work, there is no question but that he wl 11 be 
awarded the contract as soon as the paper work clears through OGS and the 
Construction Fund. 

Actual work should be starting In late Apri I or early May. Most of this 
wi 11 consti-rute no in·rerference with the occupancy of Dormito1~ies I, 21 and 3, 
the dormitories involved, Even that portion which wl I I require access to some 
rooms wi 11 be minimal and can be arranged at times when the dormitories are at 
low occupancy. We an1·icipa-te that al I work wi 11 be completed prior fo the 
occupancy of the dormitories at the beginning of the Fal I semesfor. Since 
Dormitory 2 ( Indian Quadrangle) already has horns installed the only work 
involved there is the addition of four more alarms, which would not constitute 
any conflict with occupancy. 

The genera I nature of this work is to switch -from the be I I type f I re 
alarm 1·0 the horn type fire alarm to increase the level of sound and to 
positively Insure that al I occupants are alerted In case of fire. Experience 
has shown us that the be I I type system wh i I e 98% ef fed Ive, I eft something to 
be desired. The horn type system wi 11 be absolutely conclusive. A few 
additional horns are also being added at locati6ns where experience has shown 
this to be desirable. Accomplishment of the job wi I I improve fire safety in 
al I dormit~ries on the new campus. 

cc: President Louis T. Benezet 
Vice President Lewis P. Welch, University Affairs 
Mr. John F. Buckhoff, Jr., Physical Plant 
Mr. Nei I Brown, Student Affairs 
Mr. Charles G. Fisher, Residence 
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